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§ 59.2 Terms and conditions of infra-
structure sharing. 

(a) An incumbent local exchange car-
rier subject to the requirements of sec-
tion 59.1 shall not be required to take 
any action that is economically unrea-
sonable or that is contrary to the pub-
lic interest. 

(b) An incumbent local exchange car-
rier subject to the requirements of sec-
tion 59.1 may, but shall not be required 
to, enter into joint ownership or oper-
ation of public switched network infra-
structure, technology, information and 
telecommunications facilities and 
functions and services with a quali-
fying carrier as a method of fulfilling 
its obligations under section 59.1. 

(c) An incumbent local exchange car-
rier subject to the requirements of sec-
tion 59.1 shall not be treated by the 
Commission or any State as a common 
carrier for hire or as offering common 
carrier services with respect to any 
public switched network infrastruc-
ture, technology, information, or tele-
communications facilities, or functions 
made available to a qualifying carrier 
in accordance with regulations issued 
pursuant to this section. 

(d) An incumbent local exchange car-
rier subject to the requirements of sec-
tion 59.1 shall make such public 
switched network infrastructure, tech-
nology, information, and telecommuni-
cations facilities, or functions avail-
able to a qualifying carrier on just and 
reasonable terms and pursuant to con-
ditions that permit such qualifying 
carrier to fully benefit from the econo-
mies of scale and scope of such local 
exchange carrier. An incumbent local 
exchange carrier that has entered into 
an infrastructure sharing agreement 
pursuant to section 59.1 must give no-
tice to the qualifying carrier at least 
sixty days before terminating such in-
frastructure sharing agreement. 

(e) An incumbent local exchange car-
rier subject to the requirements of sec-
tion 59.1 shall not be required to en-
gage in any infrastructure sharing 
agreement for any services or access 
which are to be provided or offered to 
consumers by the qualifying carrier in 
such local exchange carrier’s telephone 
exchange area. 

(f) An incumbent local exchange car-
rier subject to the requirements of sec-

tion 59.1 shall file with the State, or, if 
the State has made no provision to ac-
cept such filings, with the Commission, 
for public inspection, any tariffs, con-
tracts, or other arrangements showing 
the rates, terms, and conditions under 
which such carrier is making available 
public switched network infrastruc-
ture, technology, information and tele-
communications facilities and func-
tions pursuant to this part. 

§ 59.3 Information concerning deploy-
ment of new services and equip-
ment. 

An incumbent local exchange carrier 
subject to the requirements of section 
59.1 that has entered into an infrastruc-
ture sharing agreement under section 
59.1 shall provide to each party to such 
agreement timely information on the 
planned deployment of telecommuni-
cations services and equipment, includ-
ing any software or upgrades of soft-
ware integral to the use or operation of 
such telecommunications equipment. 

§ 59.4 Definition of ‘‘qualifying car-
rier’’. 

For purposes of this part, the term 
‘‘qualifying carrier’’ means a tele-
communications carrier that: 

(a) Lacks economies of scale or 
scope; and 

(b) Offers telephone exchange service, 
exchange access, and any other service 
that is included in universal service, to 
all consumers without preference 
throughout the service area for which 
such carrier has been designated as an 
eligible telecommunications carrier 
under section 214(e) of 47 U.S.C. 
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